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From: Forrest Kvemshagen 
Sent: Wednesday, May 21, 2025 2:51 PM
To: Municipal Hall
Subject: Support for 4 pickleball courts at court #1 Centennial Park

Categories: Pickleball

[You don't oŌen get email from . Learn why this is important at 
hƩps://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdenƟficaƟon ] 
 
Dear Mayor and Councillors, 
 
I want to express my support for the conversion of tennis court #1 at Centennial Park to four permanent pickleball only 
courts. 
 
I feel strongly that the conversion of court #1 to pickleball will be a great benefit to the community.  Having the 
dedicated pickleball courts will provide opportunity for pickleball players in the Saanich peninsula area where there are 
currently no purpose built pickleball courts to meet the current and growing demands for playing pickleball.  While there 
are 15 courts built for tennis on the Peninsula there are zero dedicated courts for pickleball on the peninsula despite it 
being one of the fastest growing sports, and accessible for all ages. 
 
The mulƟ-sports box being built in Central Saanich is a wonderful addiƟon to the sports faciliƟes, however it will be 
primarily used for lacrosse and this along with the other sports and Panorama programs will result in very limited Ɵme 
available for pickleball at the mulƟ-sports box.  Having a dedicated pickleball courts will help minimize the compeƟng 
demands for the new mulƟ-sports box as well. 
 
I belong to the Peninsula Community Pickleball Club (PCPC) and believe there is very real need for these dedicated 
pickleball courts. As a member of the PCPC and a resident living on the peninsula I support this move that will be 
financed by the pickleball associaƟons resulƟng in no cost to Central Saanich. 
 
Please support pickleball players by approving this moƟon. 
 
 
With sincere thanks, 
 
Forrest Kvemshagen 
 
“The informaƟon contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidenƟal informaƟon of the District of 
Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. DisseminaƟon, distribuƟon or duplicaƟon 
of this communicaƟon is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If you are not the 
intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.” 




